Telephone Log

Friday, December 5, 1997
10:50 am

Telecon with Mr. Patterson, QOils Unlimited, Inc. out of Alabama, Rick Neves, FDEP
Tallahassee, Bob Snyder and Lu Burson, FDEP Orlando, regarding Oils Unlimited
possible purchase of Petroleum Recall in Sanford.

Mpr. Patterson stated that effective today he is shutting down all used oil operations to
Jacilitate the take over of Petroleum Recall. Beginning Monday, Oils Unlimited will
operate out of Sanford providing transportation services only for on specification used
oil. They will not be picking up any “street” oil until they submit a processor permit
application. He is waiting on engineer approvals in order to submit the application.

Larry Laisy is not, and will not be, an officer of Oils Unlimited which will operate as a
“foreign” corporation within the state of Florida once this is filed. Larry is being
retained as a consultant for an unspecified amount of time.

Mpr. Patterson’s son will operate the facility in Sanford. QOils Unlimited is not purchasing
Filter Recall and will not be involved in the filter business - only used oil operations
similar to his facility in Alabama. He will provide us with a “letter of cessation” which
will also state that he is registered to transport used oil, will only be doing on-spec until
Sfurther notice, and intends to apply for a processor permit as soon as feasible.

After the conversation with Mr. Patterson, Larry Laisy got on the phone and stated that
Qils Unlimited was indeed purchasing Petroleum Recall and that he was also selling
Filter Recall. Larry will send a letter outlining the sales and name changes.



